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Dear Parents/Carers,
Goodbye to 2019-2020

As we arrive at the end of the school year we all hope that despite the challenges COVID-19 has brought, the children can remember the happy times they have shared and are now looking forward to returning in September.

It has been amazing to see children back in school and see such happy faces – some children came running up the path not able to arrive at the door quick enough! How lucky are we to see children returning to school, even for a short time.

I wanted to take this opportunity in our July newsletter to recognise the many hours you as parents/carers have spent supporting the children during these challenging times. Also for making our ‘Check In, Catch Up and Prepare’ safe and successful for all pupils and staff. 

We are working hard to make sure we can share our plan for a safe and happy return to school in September. Some of the changes will remain and there will be different ways of working to keep children and adults safe and well. The same but a little bit different. It is important that you continue to look for messages on Twitter, Schoop and on the school website. Communication via paper is not possible but the many platforms we have available will help to keep us all in touch. Nursery and Reception parents/carers will receive separate information with start dates and their detailed plan.
Hopefully you have received the end of year report and these have given you the opportunity to remember this school year for reasons other than COVID-19!
Good Luck and our very best wishes to our Y6 children moving on to their new secondary schools. For some parents/carers it is the end of a long relationship with the school so thank you for the support given to your children and school. 

Mrs Budd has retired from school. I know she has many fond memories of the children and their families. We all wish her many happy and relaxing days ahead.
We send our very best wishes to Miss Clark and Miss Riella who are starting new roles in September. Good luck!
Welcome to School September 2020 
We have a plan in place to welcome the pupils for a happy and safe return to school in September.  However I must emphasise that this is not a return to ‘business as usual’ (prior to Lockdown) and further guidance will be received during the summer holidays which requires Headteachers to be flexible and adaptable, including the need to have an emergency plan in place should all schools or cluster of schools need to return to full time distance learning. 
Social distancing, keeping groups separate, staggered times within the school day alongside strict cleaning and hygiene protocols will remain in place. The challenge for schools is to balance and minimise any risks from COVID-19 with providing a full educational experience for the children. 
Week beginning 1st September 
Tuesday 1st September and Wednesday 2nd September: 
Planning and Preparation Days for all staff only 
Thursday September 3rd: 
All Y2, Y3 and Y6 pupils only (see table below for details of start and finish times)
Friday September 4th: 
All Y1, Y4 & Y5 pupils only (see table below for details of start and finish times)
Week beginning 8th September 
All pupils Y1-Y6 return to school.
Nursery & Reception children have more detailed arrangements in place and all parents and carers of Nursery and Reception pupils will be informed of these by letter next week. 
Infection Control
To ensure the safety of our pupils, staff and parents, infection control measures will remain in place 
· Strict hand washing regimes to be in place on arrival and throughout the day

· Appropriate signage throughout the school as prompts for the children.

· Hand sanitisers in every classroom 

· Hand sanitisation stations installed at entrances and exits

· Strict adherence to new cleaning guidelines

· PPE in place for appropriate use
· Staggered starts and flexible break and lunchtimes

· Doors and windows open as far as possible for good ventilation

· Outdoor activities timetabled throughout the day

· Access to toilets will be monitored

· All children will be fully briefed on the health and safety measure by their teachers

Medication 
All asthma pumps need to be returned to school on your child’s first day back at school as they were all returned to you in March. 
Current advice is that if stringent hygiene procedures are in place, then face coverings for pupils and staff will not be necessary. Should a pupil become symptomatic during the school day, they will be isolated away from the other children.
Parents & carers are reminded that under no circumstance should pupils attend school if they,
· Feel unwell, have any of the identified Covid 19 symptoms (a new continuous cough, a high temperature or loss of taste or smell) or they have tested positive to Covid 19 in the past 7 days 

· Live in a household with someone who has symptoms of Covid 19 or has tested positive for Covid 19 in the last 14 days 

Catering/School Meals 
For the first weeks of term there will be no catering provision in Cardiff schools so until then, all pupils are required to bring a packed lunch. For children eligible for free school meals the Parent Pay system will continue to be in place until further notice. 
Breakfast Club
There will be no Breakfast Club provision in the first weeks of September. Further information on Breakfast Club will be shared with you as soon as we have any further updates. 
Uniform 
It is expected that pupils will return to school wearing their school uniform. School sweatshirts will be available to purchase at school on both Preparation and Planning days- September 1st & 2nd. If you would like to come to school for this reason it is essential for you to ring beforehand to make arrangements with either Mrs Perkins or Mrs Blake.
Pupil Equipment
 Until further notice pupils must limit the amount of equipment they bring in to school each day as access to cloakrooms will be restricted.

 Essential items only:
· Lunchbox

· Water bottle

Please avoid bringing rucksacks or any kind of bag to school. No P.E kits are needed until further notice. 
Please ensure your child has all they need for the school day as parents will not be able to enter the building with water bottles and lunch boxes during the day. All parents and visitors to school will need a prior appointment. 
Staggered Start and Finish Times
Headteachers have been asked to try and avoid busy corridors, entrances, exits and congestion at the school gates. Staggered start and finish times are listed below: 
	Year Group
	Class Names
	Class teachers
	Start of the School Day
	End of the School Day

	1
	Cherries  
Apples
	Mrs Lewis  
Mr Fryer/ Mrs Moore
	9.15am
	3.15pm

	2
	Holly  
Little Acorns
	Mrs Dash & 
Miss Jones
	9.00am
	3.00pm

	3
	Cherry Blossoms Chestnuts
	Mrs Heycock/Mrs Lloyd
Mrs Rogers
	9.05am
	3.05pm

	4
	Cedars  
Maples
	Mrs Oelmann 
Mrs Williams
	8.45am
	2.45pm

	5
	Hazels  
Palms
	Mrs Howells
Mrs Jones/Mrs Margetts
	8.55am
	2.55pm

	6
	Oaks 
Redwoods
	Miss Nicholls
Mr Carne
	9.15am
	3.15pm


Entrances and exits are indicated on the attached site map. The staggered times will remain in place and will be reviewed following further guidance.  Please ensure that you do not block the main gates by congregating on Wentloog Road. We all know what a busy road it is for vehicle and pedestrian traffic. 
All of these measures will enable school to focus on the safe management of pupil interaction within groups at the start of term until the new patterns of school life have been established. 
This information is really important to help you to be ready and prepared for September. If there is any further information we need to share you will be notified by text, Schoop, Twitter and all updates will be put on the school website.
[image: image2.jpg]


[image: image3.jpg]annibynnol ="
Zhapussis

sdiogels
s llwyddiannus -

Q. ysbrydoledig rymuso




[image: image4.jpg]




 
Term Dates  2020 – 2021
AUTUMN TERM 2020

Starts: Thursday 03/09/2020 

Half term: Monday 26/10/20 –Friday 30/10/2020
Ends: Friday 18/12/2020
SPRING TERM 2021

Starts: Monday 04/01/2021

Half term: Monday 15/02/2021 - Friday 19/02/2021

Ends: Friday 26/03/2021​
SUMMER TERM 2021

Starts: Monday 12/04/2021

Half term: Monday 31/05/2021 - Friday 04/06/2021

Ends: Tuesday 20th July 2021​ 
We look forward to welcoming you back in September and continuing our work together to provide the very best for your children.
From all the staff at Rumney Primary School we wish you all a safe, happy and relaxing summer holiday. 
Bye for now!
Very best wishes,
Miss D. E Williams
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Summer Reading Challenge





The challenge is back! What a great way to challenge ourselves over the 6 weeks trying to read and enjoy as many books as we can I’m looking forward to finding out if this year we beat the number of children taking part. I know the staff will be enjoying reading for pleasure in the holidays.


sillysquad.org.uk





Looking after our school


During one of the weekends we had some vandalism of the school site .The Sun Shelter has needed significant repair because of this. We are grateful that local residents saw a problem and contacted the police.


If anyone sees anything unusual on school premises please call 101 and report the problem. 
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